
MIDDLETOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION 
CURRICULUM COMMITTEE 

June 5, 2025 
Zoom 

5:30 PM 
 

Board of Education (BOE) 
Committee Members Present 
Debra Guss, Committee Chair 
Adam Hayn, Committee 

member 
Elizabeth Crooks, Committee 
member 
 

Also Present 
Megan Hanly, Steam Director K-12 and Acting Assistant 

Principal Beman Middle School 
Scot Peaslee, Steam Department Head (6-12) 
Richard Cordaway, Director of Math (K-12) 
Yvonne Daniels, Supervisor, Grades 6-12 Mathematics 
DeLita Rose-Daniels, Community member  

 
1. Call to order and Introductions:  Committee Chair Debra Guss called the meeting to order at 

5:30 p.m. and introductions were made.  
 
2. ECE Course Discrete Math.: Next, Ms. Daniels provided an overview of a proposed class 

University of Connecticut Discrete Math Early College Education (“ECE”) class, which would 
be offered to Juniors and Seniors at Middletown High School and provide an additional high-
level Math option for students.  A discussion followed regarding, among other items, further 
details of the class, prerequisites, student interest, communications around, cost and timing for 
offering the class. A further discussion followed regarding ways to better communicate classes 
and pathways to support future post-high school studies and careers.  
 

3.  Discussion on AP Science and Math Course. Next, Ms. Hanly provided an overview of the 
timing and process for introducing new courses, highlighting that new courses for the following 
year need to be approved by the December BOE meeting of the preceding year.  A discussion 
followed during which the timing was discussed in more detail, including the logistics for 
getting input from families and students, including a proposal to plan a parent Math workshop 
in the Fall.  

 
4. Adjournment: Committee Chair Debra Guss then adjourned the meeting at 6:07 p.m. 


